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The AfDB President announces that the Bank will host the Sustainable Energy for All 

Initiative’s Africa Hub 

 

Washington DC , Friday 19 April : During the first Advisory Board Meeting of the Sustainable Energy for All 

(SE4ALL) Initiative, Donald Kaberuka, President of the African Development Bank (AfDB), announced that the AfDB 

will host the SE4ALL Africa Hub in cooperation with its African partner institutions: the African Union Commission 

and the NEPAD Planning and Coordination Agency and with the support of United Nations Development Program 

(UNDP) .The Hub will be part of the global implementation structure of SE4All. 

The SE4ALL Initiative has three main goals to be reached by 2030: (1) ensure universal access to modern energy 

services, in particular access to electricity services and to clean cooking solutions; (2) double the global rate of 

improvement in energy efficiency; and (3) double the share of renewable energy in the global energy mix. The 

initiative has gained substantial political momentum with the UN General Assembly having declared in December 

2012 a decade of Sustainable Energy for All. The Initiative is also at the forefront of advocating the inclusion of 

energy in the post-2015 process in view of the enabling role of energy for sectors such as health, agriculture, 

water, education, and women rights. To date some 41 African countries have joined the Initiative.  

The AfDB’s President whilst addressing fellow Advisory Board members insisted on the importance of the role of 

the Initiative on the continent: “In order to maintain the momentum in Africa, we need now to shift decisively to 

concrete actions on the ground, we need to communicate clearly the Initiative’s value proposition and quickly 

demonstrate with concrete success stories that SE4All is not just another initiative, but truly a game changer for 

Africa. The Africa Hub is ready to play a key role in facilitating coordination amongst stakeholders and to realize 

synergies and avoid overlap”.  The Hub will be officially launched during the AfDB’s Annual Meetings on the 31st of 

May in Marrakesh. 

Since the launch of the Initiative, the AfDB has been actively engaged: The African Development Bank will host the 

SE4All Africa Hub to coordinate and facilitate the development and implementation of the Initiative on the African 

continent. The Hub will work closely with the Bank’s Sustainable Energy Fund for Africa (SEFA), which aims to 

unlock private sector driven initiatives/investments that promote sustainable energy access, in resource 

mobilization and in financing the upstream activities linked to SE4All. During Rio+20, the Bank announced its 

commitment to SE4All: investments of at least US$1 billion per annum in energy projects addressing one or more 

of the SE4All objectives until 203 and thus participating to the structural transformation of the continent.  

  

Media contact: Penelope Pontet de Fouquieres. + 216 71 10 19 96 / +216 24 66 36 96  -  p.pontetdefouquieres@afdb.org 

Technical contact: Dr. Daniel-Alexander Schroth. +216 71 10 15 64 - d.schroth@afdb.org 

For more information about AfDB, please visit : www.afdb.org 
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